September 3rd,1924.

Captain F. W. Erskine, Government House, Ottawa, Ont.

Dear Captain Erskine:- .

I have been asked by the Musical Society of McGill University to enquire whether His Excellency would be kind enough to give his patronage to a concert to be held about November 24th next by Mr. Edmund Burke.

His Excellency is, I know, well acquainted with Mr. Burke and his record and will remember him as having organised the 2nd Division Concert Party as well as the Party which went to Paris during 1916. The Musical Society would much appreciate His Excellency's permission to use his name as patron.

Yours faithfully,